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Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) strongly supports HB 826, which would provide 
vouchers and housing assistance payments for low-income families on the waiting list for 
the federal Housing Choice Voucher Program. Federal Housing vouchers are highly 
effective at reducing homelessness, housing instability, and racial inequities in housing as 
well as improving other outcomes for families and children – but there are not enough. 
 
Millions of households in the US with low-incomes are considered severely cost burdened 
in relation to the their housing costs – meaning they spend more than 50% of their income 
on rent and utilities. This includes an estimated 182,000 households in Maryland with 
402,000 people and 135,000 children. Many of these are working families. The gap  
between housing costs and wages is so great that 5.7 million working renter households – 
nearly one in five – are included in these severely cost burdened numbers. Because of 
these cost burdens families are forced to make impossible choices between paying the 
rent and buying other essentials – like food and medicine. As  a result of historic and 
systemic racism these cost burdened low-income renters are disproportionately  people of 
color (71% in MD). They also include large numbers of seniors and people with disabilities 
– 49,000 seniors and 67,000 people with disabilities in Maryland.  
 
Housing vouchers can right some of these wrongs and restore balance to family budgets 
by providing rental assistance that covers fair market rent expenses that exceed 30% of a 
household’s income – the widely used standard for the amount a household can spend on 
housing and still afford other basic necessities. The benefits of this are not just economic. 
According to Empath (Economic Mobility Pathways)  in Boston, brain science shows that 
the psychological trauma of eviction and homelessness as well as ongoing housing 
instability has negative impacts on the functioning of adults and the brain development of 
children. Children whose families receive vouchers change schools less frequently, are less 
likely to be in foster care, experience fewer sleep disruptions and behavioral problems, 
and exhibit positive social behaviors such as offering to help others or treating younger 
children kindly.  
 
Unfortunately, in spite of the proven benefits and effectiveness of housing vouchers there 
are not nearly enough. Only one in four households who qualify for a federal housing 
voucher have one - with waiting lists that can be years long. HB0826 would begin to close 
that gap in Maryland by providing housing vouchers for families that qualify for a federal 
voucher but have not received one.   
 
MAP appreciates your consideration and urges the committee to issue a favorable 
report for HB 826. 
 
 
Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) is a coalition of service providers, faith communities, 
and advocacy organizations advancing statewide public policies and programs necessary 
to alleviate the burdens faced by Marylanders living in or near poverty, and to address the 
underlying systemic causes of poverty. 

 


